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Minutes of Monthly Board Meeting

 Wednesday, February 1, 2017 2pm
 Corolla Satellite Office Conference Room
Meeting Called to Order at 2 pm.  Meghan Agresto, Al Marzetti, Susan Taylor, Pam Fearn, Dee Warner    in attendance.  Bryan Daggett and Frieda Harris participated telephonically.  A quorum was established.
Approval of Last Month’s Minutes – Susan Taylor moved to approve minutes as amended by Meghan Agresto, Dee Warner seconded.  All voted to approve January 2017 minutes.
President’s Operational Report – Meghan Agresto provided the following update:
· Low English Language Proficiency – 3 children scheduled for testing; every LEP student has a plan developed based on background and testing.  Once identified as an LEP student, annual testing of proficiency is required. 
· NAEP testing – coming up on February 14.  No parents elected to opt out.
· W2s/tax forms for 2016 issued.
· Lottery opening, parent commitment, potential entries – All parents responded to commitment request.  2 students have definitively said they are not coming back.  One parent asked for more time to decide. 
· Fence Tiles – in process of ordering for Uncle Ike’s, Steward Family, Bob Rahmes, Custom Audio, Elam Family (upgrade), Pat and Mary Riley 
· School Performance Framework -- admissions policy, lottery application, board meeting schedule, and board residency entered into system.
· Website updates – School grade, calendar updates for Open House and board meetings, lottery info loaded onto website.
· Background checks for three new volunteers. All passed. One is a licensed clinical social worker with a background in autism.
· Looking ahead
· March – hold lottery, grant application for autism; will hold up on GSK grant application pending decision on high school.  Discuss raise/bonus/next year for EC aide.  Consultant coming to Corolla on March 7 for preliminary discussions on High School Feasibility Study.  Hope to provide a recommendation by April.
· April – discuss/update teacher contracts; expansion to 8th grade, housekeeping (testing, mentor, cleaning, chapel, teachers, EC specialist, whether additional teacher needed), calendar feedback and draft, Policy updates (Tardy policy; make Thanksgiving the last date for taking students; 
· May – hiring as needed; renew other contracts, bonus checks, professional development for teachers for summer solidified.
· June - teacher work days, help for upcoming school year, Professional Development planning.
Treasurer’s Report  
· Bryan Daggett reported that available funds have increased by $26K over last month’s ending balance.  Towne Bank completing form requested by Acadia.
Old Business

· K-12 Feasibility contract with Leaders Building Leaders 
· Chapel Acoustic Panel Insulation – no activity in January.
· Teacher intent – 100% have indicated desire to return to WEVS next year.
· Update on functioning of bullying procedure -- Teacher Fennimore indicated that Bullying Teams were effective in New Jersey and volunteered to do some research on process and key points of policies developed in New Jersey.  Liz will provide research to Dee Warner to consider whether policy changes should be made for upcoming year.   Agreement that mid-year policy changes should not be made.  Also going to consider Social Lessons for students to ensure they understand how they are supposed to socially interact at school, potentially utilizing Kathy Scott.

      Curriculum Committee Update
· Licensure update and action plan – Teacher Fennimore to circle back with NC staff to try to get a better understanding of their determination with respect to Special Ed and Elementary Ed.  Unclear why her Praxis scores were not accepted when Teacher Wolff’s Praxis scores were accepted for Licensure purposes.
· Discussion of Summer PD.  Nothing new on Summer development plans.  On February 13, Mike Prelovsky will do a training on how to optimize use of WEVS volunteers.  Ellen came to school last Monday and stayed all day.  Susan Taylor was also at school for several hours and completed Observation #2 for all 3 teachers.  Susan still needs to enter data into system.
New Business
· Input on Education Support Policy – i.e., tuition assistance program for teachers seeking advanced degrees.  Dee Warner gave a presentation of her review of policies in neighboring school districts. Recommended that we provide some assistance, albeit with a cap.  General consensus that should be a requirement to pay back a pro-rata amount if leave employ of school within a certain period of time, should be limited to in-state tuition and 3 credit hours per semester, and that benefit per individual should be capped at $5,000.  Meghan asked Dee to draft a policy for review and approval by the board.
· Request for Long-Term Education Leave. Kindergarten student requested 12 days for family trip to Panama.  Dee Warner made a motion that we approve extended absence provided that Meghan provides written notice to parents that they are expected to keep student current with curriculum during time away from school and that this approval does not guarantee a similar approval in the future.  Susan Taylor seconded, all voted to approve.
Teacher update – Liz Fennimore provided an excellent update on school happenings
· Rosetta Stone training – on Friday, January 13, after school teachers did a 3-1/2 hour training on Rosetta Stone and learned a lot about functionality of program, such as games, teacher resources, structure of unit lessons (need for students to go through step-by-step lessons in order).  5 of 7 4th-7th graders chose German, other two chose Mandarin Chinese.
· Project Update – Students studying constellations and how they are utilized in Navigation.  Students are building their own planetarium on ceiling of school house using plastic sheeting following a YouTube tutorial.  Students have picked out eight constellations to build into planetarium and will develop a story about how their constellation assists in navigation.  Upcoming Field Trip to NC Aquarium.  Younger students have been studying marine invertebrates. Also did a shark dissection with the 5th through 7th grades.
Public Comment – No members of the public were in attendance.
Meeting Adjourned at 4 p.m.
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